
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Approved Minutes of the June 3rd 2012 meeting of the SLO Bytes of the Board of Directors.

Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, John Waller, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter
Absent:  Bob Mires
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Bob Grover, Don Jones

The meeting was called to order at 11:45 AM.  The minutes for the 04/01/2012 Board Meeting were approved with corrections.

Earl Kaplan initiated a discussion of the July 2012 BBQ.  Those members who volunteered in previous years will be asked if they will volunteer for the same tasks this year.  Earl will announce the BBQ during today’s General Session and will pass around an RSVP sheet to those members present so that we can plan on the appropriate amount of food and drinks to purchase.  Ralph Sutter will e-mail an invitation to all members using the April 2012 spreadsheet of active members.  He will not use the listserv since many members have not subscribed to that service.

The July 2012 meeting will begin at 12:45 pm with Alan Raul conducting his usual Questions and Answers session.  The BBQ will take place at 2:00 PM in lieu of the General Session Presentation.  

Kaplan raised the issue of membership surveys and the instruments for conducting those surveys.  Sutter reported that our current web host does not offer robust multi-question mixed format surveys.  During the previous month, he conducted mock-surveys of the BOD using single question polling software and a Survey Monkey, a free full-featured survey that runs on that company’s server.  Given the inadequacy of in-house survey instruments, the BOD opted to table the survey project for the foreseeable future.

Kaplan initiated a discussion of how to approach the issue of dropping membership.  The challenge is to retain existing members and attract new ones.  The BOD discussed targeting the interests of the general membership in searching for speakers.  

We looked for how to encourage members to ask questions in public and the importance of acknowledging it when answers provided in previous sessions solved the problems that they addressed.  The action not only thanks the solution provider, it also lets others know that the solution worked.

The BOD decided to award the remaining prizes at the drawing at the end of the General Session.  It then considered whether to conduct the drawing every three months or once a year at the December meeting.  The consensus of the BOD was to have the drawing in December.  The idea proposed was to offer two or three substantial prizes at that meeting, an iPad, a Kindle Fire or similar device.  This would be in lieu of selling tickets for a raffle.  Members would not need to be present in order to win. 

Ralph Sutter suggested that Earl ask the members for their preferences during this month’s General Session.  The BOD agreed to do so.

The meeting ended at 12:37 PM

Ralph Sutter
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